Aspiration Respect Endeavour

Alderton Hill, Loughton, Essex IG10 3JA

t: 020 8508 1173 e: office@rodingvalley.net

www.rodingvalley.net

Headteacher: Mrs S Jenner Chief Executive Officer: Mr P Banks



12th February 2020

Dear Parent/Carer

I am writing to you to share some information that I have shared with all the students at Roding Valley High School over the past two weeks.

The legalisation of CBD (cannabidiol) in November 2019 has increased young people's interest in alternative medicines derived from the marijuana plant. Young people are naturally intrigued by the possible effects that something previously defined as illegal can have. I have explained that the guidance released by the Government says that it should not be on sale to anyone under the age of 18 and therefore we would not want this in school. It should be used for medicinal purposes and under the guidance of a medical professional.

Linked to CBD, but very different is THC (tetrahydrocannabinol). This is the main active ingredient in cannabis and is entirely illegal for anyone to use, possess, sell, buy or share. I have explained the possible side effects of THC and attempted to expel the myth that it can create a feeling of euphoria or a 'high,' as it often in fact creates the opposite effect and can lead to very low mood, psychotic episodes and many more long term damaging effects to a young person's health and wellbeing.

Unfortunately it has come to our attention that THC is available in the local area and comes in many different forms. Worryingly, it does not look or smell like cannabis and can therefore remain largely undetected aside from the side effects it may have. Young people are using the oil form in vape pens. This can appear and smell like a normal vaping liquid, but is very different.

Included in my assemblies and as part of the Character and Culture programme this week, we have also addressed vaping and the use of vape pens in today's society. We have shared with students the possible long term side effects and tried to get them to see and understand the benefits of not starting something that was originally developed to help people stop smoking. We have tried to get them to see how ridiculous it would be to start vaping, if you were never a smoker.

As with lots of things associated with risky behaviours, there is the myth that 'everyone is doing it.' We have tried to dispel this myth, however we are battling against vaping having been 'normalised' for young people, with the latest Snapchat craze being young people showing off their smoke ring tricks.

In addition to sharing what we know about CBD, THC and vaping, I have also made it very clear to students our stance in school on vape pens and would like to share the same information with you.

If a student has a vape pen or vaping paraphernalia in their possession in school, they are likely to be isolated, they will serve a Headteacher's 100 minute detention and we will consider a fixed term exclusion from school.

If a student is discovered to have been vaping in school, they are likely to be issued with a fixed term exclusion from school.

If a student is sharing a vape pen with others or carrying enough vape pen paraphernalia to be selling, then they will be issued with a fixed term exclusion from school.





















Finally, if there is any suspicion around the content of the vape pen, this may well lead to a permanent exclusion from the school.

In every case, parents and guardians will be informed, the vape pen and paraphernalia will be destroyed or shared with the police if we are concerned about the content.

Should you wish to discuss any of this any further, please do not hesitate to contact me. I hope that we can work together to guide the young people in our community through the minefield of decisions and choices they are presented with in their teenage years.

You can find additional information about cannabis related drugs here: https://www.talktofrank.com/

Yours faithfully

Miss S Dyer

Acting Deputy Headteacher

Mrs S Jenner Headteacher